
FAIRWOOD CRIME PREVENTION AND IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT BOARD 

MEETING 

Fairwood Branch Library 

12910 Old Hammond Hwy, Baton Rouge, LA 70816 

 

Meeting Minutes 

 

The Fairwood Crime Prevention and Improvement District (“District”) held a meeting at 

Fairwood Branch Library, Thursday, January 20, 2022. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Scott Giurintano at 6:30 p.m. 

 

The following Commissioners were present: 

 

Patrick “Pat” Cormier 

Joanne Cowgill 

Lloyd Gavion, Jr. 

Scott Giurintano 

Melanie Sims 

 

No members of the public were in attendance. 

 

Scott Giurintano and Lloyd Gavion, Jr. were sworn in by attorney Sheri Morris for four-year 

terms. 

 

Approval of minutes 

Motion was made by Joanne Cowgill and seconded by Lloyd Gavion to accept minutes from the 

December 16, 2021, meeting. 

The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Treasury Report 



Expenditures for the past month totaled $7,050.85.  This included payments for the lawn 

service, security patrol, and two new Flock cameras. Income for the past month was $27,501.98.  

The current balance is $27,618.86. 

Motion to approve the report was made by Pat Cormier and seconded by Scott Giurintano. 

The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Flock Security Cameras, 

Between December 19, 2021, and January 20, 2022, there were 118,680 license plates read.  The 

highest daily reading was Friday, December 23, 2021, with 5,332 plates read. 

No arrests were reported.  There were four hits on the hot list including two stolen vehicles and 

two stolen plates. 

Two additional Flock cameras have been ordered and will be installed at the intersections of 

Millerville and Spring Ridge and at Millerville and Deer Ridge.  The CPID is responsible for 

payment for permits which will be ordered by Flock. 

 

Security Patrols 

In December, there were 24 hours of security patrol. The time was spread over eight days, all 

during evening hours.  During that time, citations were written for 12 stop sign violations. 

 

Security Incidents in the District 

Pat Cormier reported that on December 29, 2021, there was a report of three individuals 

walking through neighborhoods pulling on car doors.  There were reports of item stolen from 

some vehicles.  There also was a report of a lawn mower stolen from a garage.   

 

Neighborhood Watch Committee 

There was no report. 

 

CPID Website 

Several attempts have been made to contact the website administrator via email.  Pat Cormier 

will attempt to contact the administrator in person. 

 

Adjournment 

Scott Giurintano adjourned the meeting at 6:56 p.m. 

 

Respectively submitted, 



Joanne Cowgill 

Secretary 

 

 

 


